
East Mountain Neighborhood Association 

Minutes   

 September 16, 2020 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:07 by President Mike Ptak, followed by the 

Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence for all our departed neighbors. 

The room was set up in accordance with state regulations concerning Covid 19.  

All members were asked to wear a mask and maintain social distancing. 

 

Secretary’s report from February 2020 was read to review what was on the 

agenda before Covid 19 caused us to cancel any further meetings. 

Treasurer’s report was read by Colin Coburn and can be found on our web site. 

Community Officer Charles Carangelo reported on the following 

• 175 calls for service were made to the East Mountain area over the past 

few months. 

• Reports of loud music on Purdy Road and various other locations. 

• Pan handlers are now being given tickets 

• Suggested that we put up a sign “All Dogs Must Be Put on A Leash” at the 

entrance to the park to prevent unleashed dogs from running around 

freely. 

• Also suggested to all neighbors being bothered by loud music to call the 

police dept. Every 15 minutes if necessary.   

• He reminded everyone to please lock your car doors and do not leave any 

valuable in the car where it can be se 

State Representative Stephanie Cummings reported: 

• Gov. Lamont set a $100.00 fine to anyone found without a mask when in 

public 



• Gov. Lomont received a 90-day extension of his power. 

• Bill for police accountability was passed 

• Farms to Family will be held on September 26th from 4 to 7 pm at Crosby 

High School.  This is a drive by event.   

• Please wear your masks. 

Old Business 

Park update: 

• Pal group weeded and painted the Gazebo over the summer. 

• flag on reservoir bank needs preventative measures taken to prevent 

damage from water. 

Mike Ptak on City Business: 

• Taxes may be different come January 

• He will check with the appropriate department concerning increasing the 

number of speed bumps on East Mountain Road. 

After a discussion, a motion was made to give Our Lady of Lebanon Church the 

$500.00 which is our normal donation for the use of the hall for our meetings and 

other events. Motion was made and seconded. All in favor – motion carried. 

There were 35 people in attendance and President Mike Ptak thanked everyone 

for coming, and for their interest and support I n these difficult times. 

 

Motion was made to adjourn Tim, 2nd Bart.   

  

Respectfully submitted, 

Cecile Pettit 


